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Subject: Opposition to Peak Materials  Application 

October 6, 2020 
  
Colorado Division of Reclama�on, Mining, and Safety 
1313 Sherman St. 
Denver, CO 80203 
RE:  Applica�on by Peak Ranch Resource (File No. M2020041)  
  
To whom it may concern, 
  
I am wri�ng to seek Party status to tes�fy about the above-men�oned applica�on by Peak
Materials to establish a gravel mining opera�on at the site designated as Peak Ranch Resource. 
  
I am specifically aggrieved by this proposed project because the proposed separa�on of the
exis�ng mill site near Silverthorne and the new proposed pit excava�on at Ute Pass Road would
significantly increase heavy truck traffic along a roughly 10 mile stretch of CO Highway 9 by 460
heavy haul truck trips per day.  My specific concerns regarding this increase in heavy truck
traffic include the following. 
 
(1). I have two children that are soon-to-be drivers.  Increasing traffic on this road and in front
of our inlet/outlet road (UTE PARK ROAD) by 460 heavy haul trucks per day will drama�cally
increase the chance of catastrophic accident for all drivers (including my two soon-to-be
drivers). 
 
(2).  This 10 mile stretch of road is some the most beau�ful in the state and is bordered on the
West AND East sides by Na�onal Forest but also by Na�onal Wilderness land AND the Blue
River.  The proposed drama�c increase in heavy truck traffic will harm the character of this area
and cause irreparable damage to wildlife, the blue river fishery, river water, well water,
reservoir water (Green Mountain Reservoir), and recrea�on (hun�ng, fishing, biking, hiking
etc.).   

(3). I understand there is a need for these types of materials however, I believe there are
exis�ng, alterna�ve loca�ons within the County that could be explored rather than expanded
into a pris�ne, wildlife corridor.

https://www.google.com/maps/search/1313+Sherman+St.%C2%A0+%0D%0A+%0D%0ADenver,+CO+80203?entry=gmail&source=g


(4). I do not believe Peak has proposed adequate measures to improve roadways in the area to
alleviate safety concerns presented by the proposal.
 
All in all the proposed gravel pit at Ute Pass Road is a change in character for this area and is
bad for the environment AND the residents the area, the county, and the state.  I am against
this for all of the above-outlined reasons and more.    
 
I wish to be heard at the public hearing of the Colorado Mined Land Reclama�on Board when
the Board takes up this applica�on. Please add me to your email distribu�on list no�fying
interested par�es of the date, �me, and loca�on for this mee�ng. 
  
Sincerely, 
  
Kers�n Anderson
  Kers�n Anderson  
0048 SCR 2406 
Silverthorne, CO. 80498 
970 262 1800 

 
There are 4 people in my household.


